PUBLIC SERVICE PAY COMMISSION An Coimisiún um Pá na Seirbhíse Poiblí

St. Stephen's Green House, Dublin 2.

09th November 2016.

Mr. Robert Watt

Secretary General

Department of Public Expenditure & Reform

Government Buildings

Upper Merrion Street

Dublin 2

D02 R583

Dear Robert,

As you are aware the Public Service Pay Commission has been tasked with providing an initial report to Government in Quarter two of 2017 on public service remuneration in the context of the Financial Emergency Measures in the Public Interest Acts 2009 – 2015. We are now seeking submissions from stakeholders in relation to the terms of reference set for the Commission. Submissions should made by the 30th of November and can be sent to <u>info@paycomission.gov.ie</u>. All submissions will be published on the Commissions website in due course.

I wish to extend an invitation to the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform as principle public service employer to attend a meeting with the Commission on 12th December to discuss your submission, however if the Department wishes to meet the Commission earlier we can suggest our meeting on 21st November instead.

The Terms of Reference of the Public Service Pay Commission are attached for your information.

I look forward to hearing from you at an early stage.

Yours sincerely.

Kevin Duffy

Chairman Public Service Pay Commission.